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Elrick Primary School Newsletter

	Session 2018/19                                   February, 2018


	


Dear Parents and Carers,


Please remember that the school closes for our mid-term break next week and pupils finish on Wednesday, 6th February and return to school on Thursday, 14th February. School is open for staff only on Tuesday, 12th and Wednesday, 13th. 
General information for Families

· We have a huge amount of lost property in the foyer of the school and ask that parents, carers and children check this for any missing items. 

· An email has been shared with all families with information of how to check school opening status during adverse weather. We encourage all families to use this and register for the alerts which would come straight to your own devices. In the event that changes are made to school opening/closing times this would be updated on Aberdeenshire Council’s school closure phone line and website, these were detailed in the information sent home. 

· At school or nursery drop off and pick up we would like to remind parents to ensure that their child/children are safe as they travel around the local community. Please use the pavements and zebra crossing, be careful when crossing roads and avoid walking through the staff car park. 
· Children who are home lunch or being collected at lunch time should be collected from the school office. Their class teacher will send them to the office to await collection unless they are walking home unaccompanied.

· We know children enjoy playing with their friends before school starts and at the end of the day, however can we encourage you to remind your children to play safely at these times. 

· Please continue to either email or phone absences of your children into the school office. If your child arrives after 9am it is important that they report to the school office and let a member of staff know they have entered the school. Staff need to know the pupils name and class. 
Sharing the Learning Events
Primary 7 held a “Wall of Fame” event where the classes had the opportunity to share their learning with parents. Groups created information boards and quizzes linked to periods of music history over the last century. They also had the opportunity to try some of the maths problems and puzzles primary 7 have faced over the last few months where they were required to use their knowledge of maths and problem solving skills to come up with possible solutions. Thank you to all the parents who attended.
The Blue and Green nursery classes held a Scottish themed event and shared some dancing, songs and Scottish vocabulary. This has been a very popular theme in our nursery with children using “The 3 Craws” puppets in the role play zone and the mark making/craft areas having opportunities to develop skills through designing and making tartans. 
Reporting to Parents
We have sent home the unique codes for your child’s SEESAW. If you have not received these please contact your child’s teacher. When you log on, you should be able to see your child’s secure page and we have started to share learning through this platform. 
Sharing Good News
· We are absolutely delighted that the Parent Council have been awarded a grant for £10000 from the Aviva Community Fund. Those involved worked tirelessly to ensure the application and subsequent promoting of the public vote were successful. The grant is for improvements of the outdoor spaces to provided more seating and other equipment to improve both learning and social times. 
· Our GLEE club will be competing in the Aberdeenshire final in a few weeks and we wish them all the best in this competition.
· Primary 2 and 3 parents had a visit from Mr Neville Brown from the Aberdeen Astronomical Society. He talked to all the classes about space.
Elrick Parent Council
Elrick Parent Council meets about once per month either in the afternoon or evening and are looking for more parents to help with both the committee and organisation of events/fundraising. The Parent Council is a huge support to the school, it is a forum to discuss school improvements, raise ideas and solutions as well as raising a huge amount of money which supports the activities for all the pupils. If you have a few hours to spare, please consider helping out however you can with the Parent Council. If you would like to know more please contact the council on elrickparentforum@hotmail.com 
The next Parent Council meeting will be held on Friday, 22nd February at 1.30pm in the school. Any items for the agenda please forward to your class rep or the email address above. 

Dates:
Please check your child’s class GLOW page for important dates, homework and information regularly
February

· Thursday, 7th – Monday 11th – MID-TERM holiday
· Tuesday 12th and Wednesday 13th – In-service days, school closed to pupils
· Wednesday, 13th – Friday 15th – Primary 6 residential ski trip
· Tuesday, 19th  - Primary 3 “Read a Novel” workshop for parents, more information to follow
· Thursday, 21st – GLEE North East Final, Inverurie Town Hall
· Friday, 22nd – Parent Council meeting at 1.30pm
March

· Tuesday, 5th – Primary 4 trip to Discovery Dundee

· Tuesday, 12th – Primary 7 Barcaple Trip – parents meeting at 6.30pm (to be confirmed)

· Tuesday, 19th  - Parent Council meeting at 6.30pm

· Thursday 21st, Tuesday 26th and Wednesday 27th – Parent/teacher meetings

· Friday, 22nd March – Primary 5 trip to Scottish Parliament

· Wednesday, 27th Parent Council Disco (To be confirmed)
· Friday, 29th March – LAST DAY OF TERM
As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 

Yours Sincerely
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Andrea Drummond
Head Teacher

Comments

Compliments

Complaints
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We encourage you to take a few minutes to read the information in our latest newsletter. 
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